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Please find our school newsletter for the 
week ending 22nd May 2020. Click on the 
links for more information. 
 
Please visit our website 
www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk  
 
Kind regards, 
Cofion cynnes, 
 
Dean Taylor 
Headteacher 

http://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/
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                                                                       22nd May 2020 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parent and Carer, 

Annwyl Rhieni,  

 

I can’t quite believe that the end of the first half of the summer term is here. Please find below some 

updates and information. There will be no newsletter next week. 

 

Calls Home 

 

I know the teachers have really enjoyed chatting to you and your children this 

week. More calls are scheduled for after half term.  

A reminder that if we can help with anything please e mail the school in the first 

instance and we will direct your e mail to the member of staff who will be in touch. 

 

Year 6 parents will have received a text from me this morning signposting you to     

the digital transition arrangements that have been put in place. I have been very 

impressed with the way in which Bassaleg have worked in partnership with cluster 

primary schools and have produced high quality information and media for our 

pupils. If you have any queries please either e mail me at school or contact 

Bassaleg on the e mail address provided in the letters. If pupils have any 

questions, worries or concerns please contact Mrs Symes or Mr Cleaves in Google 

Classroom. 

A reminder for pupils to contact Mrs Symes or Mr Cleaves in Google Classroom 

regarding the sizes for year 6 hoodies. My thanks to the PTA for organising and 

supporting this. 



 

 

It is lovely to see the wide variety of activities that pupils 

are getting involved in at home. It is also lovely to see the 

many new skills pupils are learning and the activities they  

are getting involved in.  

There will be NO HOME LEARNING tasks set by teachers 

next week as it is half term. 

A reminder again, we are all working in different ways. 

There is absolutely no pressure at all from school with 

these activities. Do what you can when you can. 

This week, our Nursery, Reception and Year 1 pupils have completed a “Five Fun Favourites Week.” 

Activities have centred around our pupils’ favourite colours, toys, games, films and special people. 

They have even made dens to share their favourite stories and created amazing Pic collages to share 

their wonderful work. Mrs. Gage shared one of her favourite stories, “The Gruffalo” from her garden 

and Mrs S Jenkins and Mr Woodham continue to help our pupils with their Welsh. Mrs. Boulton has 

given an excellent cookery demonstration on how to make chocolate brownies. Mrs. Roe is helping us 

keep healthy with her fitness videos. Diolch pawb. 

Our Year 2 pupils have been using lots of powerful vocabulary, including adjectives and similes to re-

tell the story of “Ping won’t share.” They have also created original, persuasive posters to help save the 

Giant Pandas from extinction. Year 2 Maths tasks have involved investigating daily temperatures and 

ordering them from lowest to highest. 

Year 3 classes have been busy constructing robots, 30cm tall using junk materials as well as using 

Mathletics to reinforce their data handling skills. They have produced informative Power Point 

presentations about Sustainable Development as well as creating posters about Global Warming. 

They have enjoyed reading “Y Parti Gwisg Ffanci” with the help of Mrs Jones. 

Year 4 continue to reinforce their data handling skills by constructing their own bar charts and line 

graphs and building up their vocabulary by attempting Word of the Day activities. They have designed 

persuasive posters advertising “Dragons for sale” as well as having fun, creating their own Top Trump 

Cards based on their favourite dragons. They have also made detailed drawings of their very own 

fictional dragons. 

Pupils in Year 5 have been extending their descriptive writing skills based on “The Lighthouse” as well 

as enjoying their very popular maths quizzes on Google Classroom. They have been creating their own 

original artwork based on architectural designs and illustrations. Science challenges have involved a 

choice between a balloon car race, a spaghetti bridge and marble runs. 

Our Year 6 children have been writing their own newspaper reports based on the collapse of The 

Holbeck Hotel caused by coastal erosion. They are continuing to study the Victorians, researching the 

development of railways and leisure activities during this time. They have also been designing their 

own machines based on the work of the incredible artist Rube Goldberg and his inventions. 



 

 

Nursery and Reception Admission September 2020 

 

I have written to all prospective parents and carers and signposted people 

to our welcome pages which have video clips, information and copies of 

school prospectuses. 

 

Please will you return the Pupil Information, medical and consent forms to 

school by  email as requested. Thank you ! 

 

Home Learning Books  

 
A reminder that if you need a new one to contact us by e mail so that we may 

arrange pick up. 

 

 

Online Safety  

I have chatted to a few parents this week about the use of various platforms. Further to the links on 

our website the WG published some useful posters this week which I have pasted into this newsletter, 

I hope you find them useful. 

 

Coronavirus  Leaflets 

Newport Children’s Services teams have produced two leaflets for children. One is appropriate for 

Primary children and the other for Young People 12+ age. They are available on the Health Matters of 

our website by clicking here. 

 

 

 

To read this lovely book click here. 

 

 

 

 

Edited by Katherine Rundell, with contributions from more than 100 children’s writers and illustrators 

Completely free for all children and families, the extraordinary collection of short stories, poems, 

essays and pictures has contributions from more than 110 children’s writers and illustrators, including 

Lauren Child, Anthony Horowitz, Greg James and Chris Smith, Michael Morpurgo, Liz Pichon, Axel 

Scheffler, Francesca Simon and Jacqueline Wilson. 

The collection, published by Bloomsbury, is dedicated to the doctors, nurses, carers, porters, cleaners 

and everyone currently working in hospitals. 

The Book of Hopes is currently available to read online only. Bloomsbury intends to publish a gift book 

based on the project in the autumn in support of NHS Charities Together. Please 

visit @KidsBloomsbury for further updates on this. 

https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/health-matters
https://literacytrust.org.uk/family-zone/9-12/book-hopes/
https://twitter.com/KidsBloomsbury


 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week is Mental Health awareness week and the theme has been around Kindness. This was our 

value in April. The importance of wellbeing and mental health cannot be understated. There are lots of 

links on the wellbeing section of our website. Click here. I attach some posters that a colleague has 

produced. 

 

A video clip about the impact of kindness is available by clicking here. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/wellbeing-children-s-resources
https://youtu.be/Qcyc68d6OAk
https://youtu.be/Qcyc68d6OAk


 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 

               We hope you like the new website!!! 



  



 



  



 



  



 



 

 

Coronavirus  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Click on the links below to find out useful information: 

 
Public Health Wales https://phw.nhs.wales/ 

 

 

Welsh Government  https://gov.wales/coronavirus 

 

Guidance on Social 

Distancing 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-guidance-on-social-

distancing-and-for-vulnerable-people/guidance-on-social-distancing-for-

everyone-in-the-uk-and-protecting-older-people-and-vulnerable-adults 

 

Application for Childcare 

Provision in School Hub 

http://www.newport.gov.uk/en/Schools-Education/Childcare-for-prioritised-key-

workers.aspx 

 

Aneurin Bevan Health 

Board 

https://twitter.com/AneurinBevanUHB 

https://www.facebook.com/AneurinBevanHealthBoard 

 

 

Some useful links to explain things to children… 
Coronavirus https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/health-matters 

 

Social Distancing  https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DA_SsZFYw0w 

 

Hand Washing  https://www.bbc.co.uk/newsround/51698180 

 

 
 

 

https://phw.nhs.wales/
https://gov.wales/coronavirus
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-guidance-on-social-distancing-and-for-vulnerable-people/guidance-on-social-distancing-for-everyone-in-the-uk-and-protecting-older-people-and-vulnerable-adults
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-guidance-on-social-distancing-and-for-vulnerable-people/guidance-on-social-distancing-for-everyone-in-the-uk-and-protecting-older-people-and-vulnerable-adults
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-guidance-on-social-distancing-and-for-vulnerable-people/guidance-on-social-distancing-for-everyone-in-the-uk-and-protecting-older-people-and-vulnerable-adults
http://www.newport.gov.uk/en/Schools-Education/Childcare-for-prioritised-key-workers.aspx
http://www.newport.gov.uk/en/Schools-Education/Childcare-for-prioritised-key-workers.aspx
https://twitter.com/AneurinBevanUHB
https://www.facebook.com/AneurinBevanHealthBoard
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/health-matters
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DA_SsZFYw0w
https://www.bbc.co.uk/newsround/51698180


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Click on the links in blue! 

 

 

Class Twitter Area Twitter 

Nursery – Mrs Williams 

@PPSMrsWilliams Whole School  @PentrepoethPrim 

Reception – Mrs Starke 

@PPSMrsStarke Expressive Arts  @PPSExpressiveArts 

Reception – Miss Ellis 

@PPSMissEllis   Health and Wellbeing @PPSHealth_Well 

Year 1 –  Mrs Batrouni 

@PPSMrsBatrouni   Humanities @PPSHumanites 

Year 1-  Mrs Drummond 

@PPSMrsDrummond  Languages, Literacy and 

Communication 

@PPSLangandLit 

Year 2- Mrs Beard 

@PPSMrsBeard2jb Mathematics and 

Numeracy 

@PPSMathsandNum 

Year 2 – Mr Nocivelli 

@PPSMrNocivelli Science and Technology @PPSSciandTech 

Year 3 – Mrs Baxter 

@PPSMrsBaxter   

Year 3 – Mrs Davies 

@PPSMrsDavies   

Year 4 – Mrs Gooding 

@PPSMrsGooding   

Year 4 – Mrs Jones 

@PPSMrsJones   

Year 5 – Mr Merriman 

@PPSMrMerriman   

Year 5 – Mr Willmore 

@PPSMrWillmore   

Year 6 – Mr Cleaves 

@PPSMrCleaves   

Year 6 – Mrs Symes 

@PPSMrsSymes 

 

 

  

A reminder that our Value for May is POSITIVITY. Have a lovely half term break! 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

Cofion cynnes, 

 

 

 
 
 

Dean Taylor 

Headteacher 

https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/nursery-mrs-williams
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/news
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/year1-mrs-starke
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/expressive-arts
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/reception-miss-ellis
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/health-and-wellbeing
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/reception-mrs-batrouni
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/humanities
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/year1-mrs-drummond
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/languages
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/languages
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/year3-mrs-beard
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/mathematics-and-numeracy
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/mathematics-and-numeracy
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/year2-mr-nocivelli
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/science-and-technology
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/year3-mrs-baxter
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/year3-mrs-davies
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/year-4-mrs-gooding
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/year4-mrs-jones
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/year6-mr-merriman
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/year5-mr-willmore
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/year-5-mr-cleaves
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/year6-mrs-symes

